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   SPECIAL WOMEN’S ADDITION 



 

 
 

EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com 

Bert Diehl, Secretary (Board Member);  480-325-6308.  bedeal@aol.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Steve Nissle, Immediate Past President;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

 

Other Assignments: 

Dolores Stolinski, Historian;  480-986-0711.  edslim012@gmail.com 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835.  elms1961@yahoo.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or obtained 

from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.   

Dave Veres can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374        

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com           

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

  
 

Do you believe it? The month of February is over! Where is the time going? Before you know it summer will be 

here.  Oh wait, they are predicting snow this week in northern Arizona.  You never know what the weather will 

do.  

Well, we have had a busy month. We again, need to thank Sandy and Larry Hart, for organizing the Lost 

Dutchman Parade, Poker Run and Lunch. We had twenty cars in the parade. Visit the EVMTFC Facebook page 

to see all the pictures and a nice video. 

Next big event is the Antique Engine and Tractor show. We’re bringing out Lazy Lizzie for lunch. This is really 

a fun event, with old tractors, old cars and pop pop engines.  Also, in March we are going to the Dead Horse 

Ranch State Park, in Cottonwood AZ.  A fun weekend is planned. We will have the Lazy Lizzy kitchen on hand 

for breakfasts. Then on Saturday we will take a fifty mile tour through the country side with stops at some 

winery’s, and the fish hatchery. We will eat our manifold lunch and head back to Cottonwood.  We will have 

plenty of time to shop at antique stores and have dinner in old town Cottonwood. 

 

Ken                                  
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Heh!  

Need some help with your T? Let us know and 

we’ll schedule a clinic for you! 

Ken Henry 

480-839-1716 



 

 
 

LOCAL  CLUB  EVENTS 
 

 

         
 

 

Near the base of Arizona’s famous Superstition Mountain sits the picturesque home of Larry and Sandy Hart.  

Our home was the scene of a recent gathering of the East Valley Model T Ford Club’s ladies and some of their 

“better halves”.  The event was to promote female interest in the MTFCA events and an opportunity for the 

ladies to become better acquainted.  The men were relegated to Larry’s garage where they had a chance to relax 

over food and drinks and tell stories.  

 

                        
 

We chose a ladies high tea for our event being hosted by Lorna Jackson and Sandy Hart.  Our first tea was held 

about 5 years ago hosted by Jan Peterson and Ruthann Elms.  In 2016 we brought the tea back into focus and 

the ladies asked for the teas to continue.  This year the lovely tables were enhanced with Sandy’s collection of 
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green Depression glass and Lorna’s beautiful pink Depression glass.  Additional decorations were vintage ladies 

hats, tea cups and flowers. 

 

   
 

Sandy welcomed everyone and thanked the ladies that contributed food for the special event.  Lorna then shared 

some notes about teas  ‘Life is like a cup of tea to be filled to the brim and enjoyed with friends, If teacups 

could talk they would have much to say about the past, present and the future’.   She  then gave the blessing.  

We poured tea for each lady and passed the many platters of food consisting of cranberry lemon, orange 

chocolate chip and oatmeal maple scones cucumber and chicken salad sandwiches, chocolate peppermint 

cookies, unbaked cookies, and French macarons, Cherry tarts, lemon tarts, eclairs, cream puffs, red velvet 

cupcakes and a fruit cup of blackberries, raspberries, blue berries, strawberries and red and green grapes topped 

with vanilla yogurt.  Between the scones and sandwiches and the deserts, Lorna shared more tea information 

including how the Boston Tea party came as a rebellion against the British.  

 

                                  
 



This year we asked the ladies to bring their tea cup, wear their tea finery and to bring something of their 

mother’s or a friend to share a story.  The stories and items brought were amazing.  Jan Peterson shared a story 

of her beloved piano (too large to bring along) which was in her grandparents’ home and her mother played on 

it and it was passed down to Jan.  It is a 1906 Kroeger Upright Grand.  Jan shared how it has had many trips up 

and down stairs as she has moved in her lifetime, Lynn Graton showed and told about her mother-in-law’s 1902 

velvet purse. Lorna, Sandy, Susan Stone, Colleen Davies, Claudia Linney and Marcia Traufler showed jewelry 

broaches, bracelets, earrings, necklaces and rings that belonged to loved ones sharing how these ladies helped 

mold their lives. Laraine Forsell showed examples of imported statuary ladies.  

 

                     
 

Wanda Redekopp showed and shared memories of a pink Depression glass bowl that she had received from her 

foster mother, Kae Allen brought historic silver serving pieces that belonged to her mother and perhaps went as 

far back as her grandmother.  Joan Autermann brought a doily that was made by her mother, Ruthann Elms 

shared stories of antique mustard bowls and her collection and how when she and Isaac, her grandson were at an 

antique store, he spotted one and showed it to her and said you need this.  Jessica shared that her mother 

Claudia Linney collected Precious Moments and how she has now started her own collection.  Roselynn Urness 

shared a lovely cross that was made of wire and beads that her daughter in law had given her.   Bernice Young 

shared how her mother could knit or crochet anything just by seeing a similar item. Bernice shared how she saw 

something at Chinese restaurant and her mother duplicated it only to later find out what the stitches said “this is 

a cheap but delicious dish.”  She said she didn’t wear it much after finding out what stitches said. 

 

   



 

   
 

We have enjoyed this event and would recommend other clubs to look at activities that the ladies would enjoy 

and helping them better acquainted when joining the men at meetings and other gatherings.  Other events might 

include lunch out, having a craft gathering where the ladies can share what they enjoy, card making, quilting, 

hand sewing, painting, weaving and other activities. 

 

                                                                                                                                    
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you Ladies 

for attending this 

years “Tea” 

 

We’ll see you again 

next year! 



 

 

 
 

 

 

        Lost Dutchman Days Parade and more! ….. 

           

                            

 
 

Wow! What a day! There are not enough pages in this issue to showcase the 2017 Lost Dutchman’s parade and 

East Valley Model T Ford Club’s activities! You are just gonna have to go to our Facebook page! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=east%20valley%20model%20t%20ford%20club 

 

  

 Be sure to check out this fabulous video as well! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/evmtfc/videos/pcb.477541775703546/477555389035518/?type=3&theater 

 

A Huge …Thank you ….to all those who helped plan this day! 
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Austin, Thank for your sharing! 

 

Don't sweat the petty things...and don't pet the sweaty things. 

 

If a deaf kid swears, does his mother wash his hands? 

 

What do you do when you see an endangered animal eating an endangered plant? 

 

Would a fly without wings be called a walk? 

 

If a turtle doesn't have its shell, is he homeless, or naked? 

 

Can vegetarians eat animal crackers? 

 

Why is there Braille instructions on the drive-through bank machine? 

 

If the police arrest a mime, do they tell him he has the right to start speaking? 

 

How do they get deer to cross the road only at those Yellow Road Signs? 

 

One nice thing about egotists; they don't talk about other people! 

 

How is it possible to have civil war? 

 

If you try to fail, and succeed, which have you done? 

 

Whose cruel idea was it for the word, "LISP" to have "S" in it? 

 

Why is there an expiration date on sour cream? 

 

And for your last little, emergency chuckle for this morning; 

 

A wife invited some people for dinner. At the table, she turned to their little 6-year old daughter and said, 

"Would you like to say the blessing dear?" 

"I wouldn't know what to say Mommie," her little girl replied. 

"Just say what you hear Mommy say dear," her Mom said. 

The little girl bowed her head and said,  

         "Lord, why on earth did I invite all these people to dinner?" 

 

Ahhh yes..."...from the mouths of babes! 

 

Let's Keep On Keepin' Everyone! 

 

XOXOXOXLOVEOXOXOXOXOXOFROMXOXOXOXOXOXOXOXDONXOXOXOXANDXOXOXOXOXOXO 

ANNOXOXOXOXOX! 

(Can you break the super secret code hidden within?) 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exerts from February meeting minutes 

 

”Lynn Graton suggested that the club should designate Janice Smith and Daphine 
Downs be recognized as life members of the club. After a brief discussion Lynn made 
a motion for the life membership of Janice Smith and Daphine Downs. The motion was 
approved by the membership present.” 
 
“Jan Peterson passed out dash plaques before the meeting was convened. She also 
reported sending out cards to Bert Diehl, Diane Conlon and Cher Henry. Nice job on 
the custom cards Jan!” 
 
“Sandy Hart reported there were 17 ladies at the club Ladies Tea. Joe Fellin took the 
opportunity to take several photos of the event with the potential for one of them to be 
used as cover photo for a future issue of the Vintage Ford. Thanks to all of those who 
participated and help but on the tea.”    
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        CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS 
 
      March 2016           
         1-2 Mesa Country Club 
         5 Ice Cream Fling  2pm 
   Yogurt Kingdom 1113 S Signal                       
  Butte , Mesa  
        11 Tractor and early gas engine show 
 AJ fairgrounds 
         16  General Meeting 7:00 pm, 
              Citadel Community Center, 
              444 S Higley Rd, Mesa 
              (SW corner Broadway & Higley) 
 
         24-26  Dead Horse Ranch 
          (Details tba at general meeting) 
 
       April 2016 
          20  General Meeting 7:00 pm, 
              Citadel Community Center, 
              444 S Higley Rd, Mesa 
              (SW corner Broadway & Higley) 
 



 

 
 

 

        Dead Horse Ranch weekend….. 

 

Coming in March, the 24
th

-26
th

 we will be having our annual overnighter! 

 

Good News! We have had a cabin open up, Joe and Colleen Davies have decided to bring their motorhome with 

car in tow , to the weekend outing. That frees up a cabin. I know, there were some, that were interested going, 

but all cabins were full. If you would like to go, now is the time to fill that reservation. Dead Horse Ranch is 

located in Cottonwood AZ. We will check-in Friday, March 24th and out on Sunday March 26. We plan a fun 

filled weekend, with food, games and tours!  

             Details at our March 20
th

 meeting  
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3/1 John Jackson 

3/4 George Elms  

3/5 Larry Hart 

3/7 Tim Barnett 

3/22 Pat Edmunson 

3/22 Steve Linney 

3/23 Austin Graton 

3/28 Bill Allen 
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Thank you to all who participated in the Mesa Country Club 20’s themed Ladies golf tournament! 

Our cars were a fabulous addition and the ladies loved them! 

Appreciate the time and effort! 

Ray Tiejde, Ken Henry, Randy Walker, Austin Graton, John Peterson, Larry Hart, Steve Nissle and 

back ups were Ed Stolinski and Dave Veres 



 

 

       
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, September 23—Wednesday, September 27, 2017 
The West Central Indiana Model T Chapter welcomes you to tour the beautiful covered bridges in scenic Parke       

County Indiana. www.westcentralindianamodelters.com to print registration forms. for info.                        
Brian & Valerie Jordan 765 762-6067 email modeltcbt@gmail.com 

 

 

Check the MTFCI Website Calendar for information about the MTFCI/MTFCA tour in  

Whitefish, MT.  The combined tour will be held July 16-21, 2017, featuring Glacier    

National Park and the beautiful northwestern Montana countryside.  Several CCMTC  

families have already registered, so consider joining the fun.  You won't believe how good 

your Model T will look driving on the Going-To-The-Sun Highway!!!  The website is 

www.modelt.org and the details are found under Calendar. 
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Anyone posted in the past wanting or selling 1926-27 headlights? Contact Steve Franscois 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

        
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for  
allowing us to meet at their facility…  
 
The Citadel 
444 South Higley Rd 
Mesa AZ  85206 
(480) 832-7600 
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THE GENERAL STORE 

 
Stuff for sale or trade. 

Submit your ads to Steve Nissle 

stevenissle@gmail.com 

Ads will be run for 3 months unless 

cancelled. 

 


